Minutes of the Faculty Assembly

October 12, 2010

The Asbury University Faculty Assembly convened at 10:50 on Tuesday, October 12, 2010

in Bennett-Bernard.  The meeting was opened with thanks, praise, concerns, and prayer.

The minutes from the last meeting were approved with the following correction: The American Shakespeare Center will be performing As You Like It on February 25th.
Administrative/Faculty Committee Reports

Verna Lowe gave an update on the SACS 6-Month Monitoring Report on our General Education Assessment.
Gay Holcomb discussed logistics for Assessment Day.
Glenn Hamilton discussed some issues in Asbury University Health Insurance and some of the changes that will be taking place due to national health care reform.  Among them, beginning in 2011, children can be covered until age 26, with certain restrictions.  With claims increasing, the current system is not sustainable over the long term.  Open enrollment will be November 1 to 15.  There are several changes to the Tuition Waver program.

Action Items

Item 1:
Proposal from the College of Arts and Sciences to change the title of GEN 320 from “The Peer Educator–Theory and Practice in Higher Education” to “The Peer Instructor: Teaching in Higher Education–Theory to Practice.”
Item 2:
Proposal from the College of Arts and Sciences to change the number of credit hours for GEN 320 from 2 credits to 3 credits.

The two proposals passed.

Updates

Dan Strait announced that the Liberal Arts Task Force has been selected and has met.

Harold Rainwater reported that Asbury University participation at the WEG was a huge success.

David Rightmire reported that the Wesleyan Heritage Conference went well and thanked the faculty for their support and participation.

Brian Hull announced that the CALL Conference was well attended and well received.

Announcements

Assessment Day will be October 20, 2010.

Fall Break will be October 25, 2010.

The Asbury University Christmas Weekend will be December 2-5, 2010.
The meeting was adjourned at 12:08.

Respectfully Submitted,

Devin Brown

Faculty Secretary
